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	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


September 20, 2007
M-00900239
MARLENE H DORTCH

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION

445 12TH STREET SW

ROOM TW-B204

WASHINGTON DC  20554

Re:
CG Docket No. 03-123; Public Notice DA 07-2761, June 22, 2007
Dear Ms. Dortch:
The Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (Pa PUC) hereby informs the FCC that it intends to file the Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS) recertification on behalf of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania after the October 1, 2007, suggested filing date.
The Pa PUC has established a time line that results in filing the TRS recertification by December 1, 2007.  The recertification request will include information related to the recent selection of a CTVRS (captioned telephone voice-carry-over relay service) provider for Pennsylvania.

The current TRS certification that the Pa PUC files on behalf of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania expires July 26, 2008.  The FCC PN DA 07-2761 CG Docket No. 03‑123, states that States can apply for “renewal” of their TRS certification beginning July 26, 2007.  The FCC has indicated further that it would like to have all applications for recertification filed by October 1, 2007.  At the recent NASRA (National Association for State Rely Administrators) meeting located in Missoula, Montana, Nicole McGinnis, Deputy Chief, Consumer and Governmental Affairs for the FCC, indicated that the FCC would like states that are not going to file on or before the requested October 1st filing date to so advise the FCC.  

If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact Eric Jeschke for technical issues at (717) 783-3850 or ejeschke@state.pa.us and Louise Fink Smith for legal issues at (717) 787-8866 or finksmith@state.pa.us.






Sincerely,


James J. McNulty

Secretary

cc:
Eric Jeschke FUS

Louise Fink Smith Law

Kathleen Aunkst, Secretary’s Bureau


Diane Mason, FCC



